
September 30, 2020 
 
Marinette Marine 
Attn: Don Hermansen 
1600 Ely Street 
Marinette, WI  54143 
 
 
 Subject: Change of Project Manager and Request for Site Update 
   Marinette Marine - #10 BLDG Expansion 
   BRRTS Activity # 02-38-555082    
 
Dear Mr. Hermansen: 
 
Due to a recent change in staff, I will now be responsible for the direct oversight of the above-referenced 
environmental repair site.  Effective immediately, all correspondence, reports, and submittals concerning the 
above site should sent to the following address: 
 
 Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
 ATTN: Maizie Reif 
 Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
 2984 Shawano Avenue 
 Green Bay, WI 54313 
 
On March 15, 2018, the Department discussed a pathway to closure with your consultant. To date, the Department 
has received not received the closure request.  
 
In addition, previous evaluations as part of the investigation at the site did not include scoping for emerging 
contaminants. On August 17, 2020, a letter was issued by the DNR to the property owner, reminding them that all 
sites need to include an evaluation of emerging contaminants per Wis. Admin. Code Wis. Admin. Code § NR 
716.07.  An evaluation of emerging contaminants consistent with Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07 for this site is 
required to be completed prior to closure.    
 
In accordance with Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07, site investigation scoping shall include an evaluation of all 
potential contaminants associated with a hazardous substance discharge and/or environmental pollution, including 
emerging contaminants. Therefore, your email response for the evaluation should include any available 
information on whether any products containing emerging contaminants, including PFAS, are presently or were 
produced, used, handled, or stored at the site or used in any process services.  If PFAS is documented, the 
duration of PFAS-containing product use; the type of PFAS contained in the product; and any areas of the site 
where PFAS-containing products may have been used, stored, managed, or discarded should be included in the 
evaluation. The evaluation must include an assessment of all environmental media affected or potentially affected 
by the contamination per Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07(4), and potential or known impacts to receptors per 
Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07(8).  
 
The Department requests that you submit any more recent information and provide a plan to fulfill your 
responsibility to address the contamination on your property. 
 
Your prompt attention to this request is appreciated.   

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 
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If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at 920-360-4291, or via email at 
maizie.reif@wisconsin.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 

  
 
 
 

Maizie Reif 
Hydrogeologist, Northeast Region 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
 


